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Wednesday 

August 26, 2009

                                               MINUTES OF MEETING 

The Grip – Grin part of our meeting began a bit early, 1710 Hours, this was the time that the first members began to show up.  It is good to see old friends, even when you only see them at our meetings.  I guess you can say the reason we enjoy the Grip -N- Grin portion of our meetings so much, is because we live so far apart in this country, and come so far to attend the meetings.  We live all around the county, which is a very large county, not just in Sequim.  I know that I travel 75 miles, each way, and I am sure there must be some brothers who travel further.  Thanks Brothers, your dedication is really appreciated.

We learned our president, VWB Mike Moug, was just released from the hospital this afternoon, his back again, and he wouldn't be attending the tonight's meeting.  We all are very sorry to hear this Mike, just  have a quick recovery.

VWB Darel Maxfield, our junior Past President, was asked to act as President Pro-Tem.  We told Darel, your work with this chapter wasn't finished, it is just getting started. Following opening the chapter according to the Orders of Ceremonies, page 3,  VW Darel called upon Br. Paul Carmean to give us the “Toast to the Flag”.  Br. Paul did the Toast, and a very good job was performed by him.  You get better each time Paul.  Br. Paul then requested that we join him in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Our treasury is solvent as of this writing.  There is a total of $2027.82 for operations.  There is      $950.00 in our Youth Leadership Conference Fund and there is $71.00 left in our JROTC Fund.

WB Ed Marion, our Secretary/Treasurer, plus editor of this Newsletter, remind the brothers that the North West Area Encampment was going to be held at the US Navy Pacific Beach Resort at Pacific Beach, WA which is scheduled for the 25th, 26th, and 27th of September, and the cutoff date is September 5th.  And we have also been requested, by VWB Robert Coltan, the adjutant of the NW Area Encampment, to perform our “Build the Flag” and “Historical Flag” programs, with all the trimmings, on Friday the 25th  This will be open to the public. We will be doing the Flag Disposal on Saturday afternoon, the 26th.  Also, our Commander, Paul Carmean, will be doing the Second Section of the Heroes Degree Saturday morning.  It seems that we have a new victim, or should I have said brother, to be made a Hero.  

WB Hank Carman, of Sinclair Inlet, told us about a new source of uniforms.  There is a lady that works in the seamstress department of the base exchange at the Bremerton Navy Yard, who is starting to make uniforms for all who need them.  She does a very good job, and is not too expensive.   At least she is local and not in Texas or on the East Coast.  She does the work at her home after she gets off job.  If you are interested, give me a call and I will try put you on touch with her.

Sue Porter, wife of WB Bud, as Bud was home recouping from a bad reaction to his chemo treatment, did her thing with the lottery, earning  $85.00 for our treasury.

There being nothing further to come before the meeting, VWB Darel proceeded to close

\according to the Orders of Ceremonies, page 8.

________________________________________________________________________
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                                                 SICKNESS AND DISTRESS  

 Our president, Mike Moug, has been having a lot of trouble with his back here of late.  It got so bad that he ended up in the hospital, being released on August 26th.

Bud Porter had an adverse reaction to his chemo treatment, ending up in the hospital. He was released last Thursday, the 28th.   

It is good to have you two out of the hospital and back among us again.  Fellows do everything your doctor tells you, get well again.

_______________________________________________________________________       

                                          AREA ENCAMPMENT

Our Area Encampment will be held on September 25th, 26th, and 27th  at Pacific Beach Naval Resort.  Reservations must be made for housing on your own.  The resort has everything from single rooms to 4 bedroom houses.  Some of the new rooms in the main part of the resort has a jacuzzi in the room.  They are great.

You need to make your registration with Robert Coltan.  The forms for this is on line.  

There will be a banquet on Saturday Night.  Then there will be a fare-well breakfast on Sunday morning.

I think you will enjoy the event, and it will make you want to come back.

                                               BUILD THE FLAG

Marvin Shields Camp has been asked to do the Build the Flag Program on Friday evening.  If you want to assist in this, just let me know.  We can always use help.  We will also be doing the Historical Flag Program.  They have asked for the whole nine yards.

                                                 EQUIPMENT TRAILER

I could use help in getting all our equipment to Pacific Beach.  I have all the flags and Build the Flag equipment, plus the Traveling Bar, which is almost a truck load itself.  I think I am going to have to find a small covered trailer to carry all the equipment we need.  The trailer could be used, not only for Pacific Beach, but for any time we have a Flag Program to put on.  Any one got a small covered trailer they would like to donate to the cause?.  . 

